To: International Floorball Federation
Secretary General
John Liljelund

For the past two years Ukrainian floorball movement have worked very hard to reform and
reorganize our federation. The starting point was the IFF audit and the Each One Teach One
cooperation with the Finnish Floorball Federation. The basic idea has been that the federation
should be organized around the clubs. Previously we had a very unclear system where clubs were
not members and the organization had local branches with individuals as members. In order to
change this we made a new statute, guaranteeing the rights of the clubs. We held a General
Assembly on the 22th of October 2016 were 28 clubs participated, a board and revision committee
were elected.

The All Ukrainian Floorball Federation is also a collective member in the newly formed Ukrainian
Floorball Federation with a guaranteed seat in the board. So basically what happened is that All
Ukrainian Floorball Federation merged into Ukrainian Floorball Federation.

Another reason why we had to undergo changes is because of changes Ukrainian law since 2013
regarding non-governmental organizations in a context of Ukraine trying adopt legislation in line
with European Union.

And since its not possible to transform a public association to a public union, which is a necessity
for clubs to become members in the federation, we had to undergo registration of a new
organization. On the 5th of December 2016 we got our registration documents ready under the
name of Ukrainian Floorball Federation.

We ask IFF board to change the membership status from All Ukrainian Federation to Ukrainian
Floorball Federation. At the same time we understand and take full responsibility for all
commitments, debts and obligations of All Ukrainian Floorball Federation.
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